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The programmes of women Cell for the academic year 2015-16 was started with its 

inauguration on 30th July 2015 by Dr. Anieyamma Varughese, Principal of the college. 

Following the meeting, women cell representatives were nominated from each class and 

Lismin P. Samuel of BA English was once again selected as the secretary of the Women Cell. 

147 students were attended the meeting. The following students were selected as class 

representatives for Women Cell for the academic year 2015-16 

 
Secretary- Lismin P. Sam 
B.Sc. Physics B.Com.  
Gayathri Devi PM (I year) Hyurunnisa M.S.  (I year) 
Ammu P Tomy (II year) Nimmy Joseph  (II year) 
Hrdhya C George (III year) Chinchu PG   (III year) 

BA English BA History 
Princy Mathew  (I year) Arya PS   (I year) 
Karishma Tom  (II year) RevathySurendran  (II year) 
Linta Joseph   (I year)  Athira S Nair  (III year) 
MA History M. Com  
Harsha Vijayan       (I year) Shilpa Babu (I year)  
Sumi Sudhakaran    (IIyear) Aparna Merin Mathew (II year)   
          

Its second meeting was held on 10th September 2015 at College Seminar Hall and this 

meeting mainly discussed about uniform for the student’s, majority of them requested for it. 

Women’s Fest 2016 

 Women’s Fest 2016 was a fest exclusively organised for the girl students of the 

college. The objective of the programme was to honour the women achievers who excelled in 

various fields such as politics, academics etc. The main sessions were 

(i) Honouring ceremony of newly elected vanitha members of 

MelukavuGramaPanchayathu and Erattupetta block Panchayathu 

(ii) Honouring ceremony of girl students and teachers excelled in  academics 

(iii) Paper presentation by teachers on women issues, challenges and empowerment. 

(iv) Poster exhibition on women achievers who excelled in various fields, women issues 

etc 



 

 

Welcome speech by Women cell coordinator Prof. Ajitha V R 

Honoured newly elected President Ms. Sheeba Mol Joseph and ward 

members,MelukavuGrama Panchayath, and Erattupetta Block Panchayath members. 

 

Honouring newly elected lady members of Grama Panchayath and Block  Panchayath 



 

 

. 

 

Honoured Students who secured highest mark in the semester examinations 



 

EXHIBITION  

An exhibition onachievements of world’s eminent women personalities  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Paper Presentations 

Teachers from various departments presented papers on women issues, challenges and 

empowerment. 

Name of the teacher  Title  Date  

Prof. Sheela Stephan   “Identifying Womanhood in 
social security”  

18/01/2016  

Dr. Beena Paul  “Women Empowerment in 
Modern India” 

18/01/2016  

Dr. Disha V.J. “Women in science” 18/01/2016  

Prof. Annie Mary Francis  “Indian Women in the 
Literatures”  

18/01/2016  

Prof. Ashly Mareena 
Mathew  

“Women Entrepreneurs”  18/01/2016  

Prof. Marriet Mathew  “Role of Women in Indian  
Politics”  

18/01/2016  

Prof. Soumya Paul  MalayalathilePennezhuthukar: 
OruAamukham 

18/01/2016  

 



 

 

 

CULTURAL PROGRAMMES 

 

 



 

 

Last meeting of the academic year 2015-16 was held on 15th January 2016 at Seminar 

Hall. Representatives from each class attended the programme. Prof. Ajitha VR welcomed 

the gathering and both the co-ordinators and principal appreciated each one of them for their 

active participation in the meeting.  

Driving Classes 

Driving Classes exclusively for girl students and lady teachers were arranged by Women cell 

every year in collaboration with driving schools nearby. The members were provided an 

opportunity to study driving at a reduced rate and 3 members got license this year. 


